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       Student Technology Fee Committee Meeting Minutes

Date:
October 16, 2012
To:
Student Technology Fee Committee

From: 
Mike Asoodeh, CIO
Minutes from the October 16, 2012 Student Technology Fee Committee meeting are as follows:

In Attendance:  Committee members – Mike Asoodeh, Donna Methvien, Marvin Yates, Apsana Shrestha, Branden Summers, and Meghan Heitmeier.  Josie Walker gave her proxy to Mike Asoodeh.  Chris McKinley gave his proxy to Branden Summers.  Also in attendance were Jason Domiano and Shannon Sciortino.  
The meeting began at 3:30 p.m.
· The September 19th meeting minutes were reviewed.  Marvin Yates made a motion to approve the minutes.  Branden Summers seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.

· Reports on Action Items: 
· Adjust Fund Balance Spending – Shannon did reduce the Proposed Fund Balance Project Spending from $995,000 to $895,000 and the additional $100,000 was added to the 42215-Software budget from the Fund Balance.

· Lab Closures – Mike Asoodeh reported on Lab Closures.  
· Lab Closure Report – Dr. Asoodeh reported that it was recommended that NCMB 160 be turned over to Enrollment Services for other student-related activities.  Marvin Yates made a motion to approve turning NCMB 160 over to Enrollment Services.  Branden Summers seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  
Fayard 119 was previously used by Sociology for research.  Since the retirement of Bonnie Lewis, the lab has not been used at all.  The lab needs to be re-purposed.  Action Item:  Mike Asoodeh will write to Sociology and propose to re-purpose the lab, with Math having first priority, Sociology second priority, and the lab being made available to other classes when not in use by Math or Sociology.  Branden Summers made a motion to approve re-purposing Fayard 119.  Apsana Shrestha seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  

The Student Organizations Lab is currently not in use due to Student Union renovations.  When the renovations are complete, the need for this lab should be re-evaluated.  Marvin Yates made a motion to re-evaluate the need for the Student Organizations Lab when Student Union renovations are nearing completion.  Apsana Shrestha seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  

· Small Projects  – Dr. Asoodeh reported on the Small Project sub-committee’s recommendation.  There were four small projects requesting a total of $13,128.  A motion was made by Meghan Heitmeier to approve the proposals as recommended.  Donna Methvien seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Shannon Sciortino will notify the grant recipients.  
· Matching Projects  – Dr. Yates reported on the Large Project sub-committee’s recommendations for Matching Project proposals.  There were eight matching projects requesting a total of $129,199.  Two of these proposals needed clarification, and one did not answer all the questions.  The sub-committee decided to allow the applicants to clarify their requests and reconsider their proposals.  After additional review, the sub-committee recommended approval of all eight proposals as revised.  The sub-committee recommended not reviewing incomplete proposals in the future and requiring all quotes to be attached to the proposals.  A motion was made by Meghan Heitmeier to approve all eight proposals.  Apsana Shrestha seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Shannon Sciortino will notify the grant recipients.  
· Surplus Equipment – Donna Methvien recommended that 5 laptops and 4 monitors be surplused.  They are not cost-effective to repair.  A motion was made by Marvin Yates to surplus the equipment.  Branden Summers seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of approving this motion.  Action Item:  Donna Methvien will surplus the equipment.  
· A motion to adjourn was made by Marvin Yates.  Apsana Shrestha seconded the motion. The vote was 8-0 in favor of this motion. The meeting was adjourned at 4:05 p.m. 

· Next Meeting –The next meeting will be held on November 27, 2012 and will be coordinated by Shannon Sciortino.

___________________________________________________________


Approved by SGA President, Branden Summers

___________________________________________________________


Approved by CIO, Dr. Mike Asoodeh
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